
October 12, 



application documents are a requirement for applying.  Secretary Perez stated that he would change the 
language in the posting to state that submitting a resume, cover letter and any other supplemental 
application requirements is encouraged rather than required.   
President Phillips requested that we list in the posting what specific types of examinations will be 
administered.  Secretary Perez stated that when the posting is published, he is not aware of what 
specific exams will be administered.  During the time the position is open, Secretary Perez is working 
with the subject matter expert on the examination approach.   
 

Regarding Agenda Item Request – Reemployment Rights of BCCE members 
President Phillips stated that laid off BCCE unit members are not being placed in part-time assignments.  
Ms. Cullen e



Regarding Follow up investigation into claim from BCCE that the District is contracting out bargaining unit  
work at LeConte Elementary 
Secretary Perez stated that an investigation was done to determine whether Mr. Valentino was 
inappropriately laid off and whether LeConte contracted his work out to Playworks.  Secretary Perez 
stated that staff development is the main difference between what Playworks is contracted to do versus 
what Mr. Valentino does as an Instructional Specialist, Physical Education (PE).  He stated that due to 
the rising conflict and violence on the yard at LeConte, the School’s Governance Council decided to 
address the fighting among students.  Playworks was also tasked with changing the overall culture of the 
school.  An Instructional Specialist, PE supports academic instruction to students. 
The Commission requested that this matter be brought back to the next meeting with more information 
on why Playworks was contracted and why Mr. Valentino was laid off.   
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